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Friday 23rd July 2021 

Week Commencing Monday 30/08/2021 

Monday —  School Closed to Pupils. 

Tuesday— School Closed to Pupils. 

Wednesday— School Closed to Pupils. 

Thursday— School Open To Pupils. 

Friday — Normal School Day. 

We would like to thank all of our families for your continued support and understanding 
during the last school year. 

We appreciate just how frustrating lock downs and class bubbles bursting can be, which 
then results in home learning.  Due to your diligence we are fortunate that this has only 

happened a limited number of times at St Luke’s. 

We would also like to take this opportunity to wish Year 6 good luck as they 
move up to their new High Schools.  We hope that  you will take many happy 

memories from St Luke’s with you. 

We hope that everyone has a lovely summer break and we look forward to 
seeing you all in September when we will welcome our new Reception Class 

to St Luke’s. 

Bikes and Scooters 

Please could we remind all parents and carers that neither children 
or adults are allowed to ride on bikes or scooters on the school 

grounds.  This decision has been made for health and safety 
reasons and we appreciate your co-operation. 

Thank you 

Positive Covid Tests 

Please note that after the close of school today if a child tests positive for Covid-19 
please report this to Track and Trace not school. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/if-youre-
told-to-self-isolate-by-nhs-test-and-trace-or-the-covid-19-app/ 

Thank you to all the parents and staff who together have organized 
amazing and memorable leaving events for our Year 6 class. 

Thank you to Louise and her team in the kitchen for the fantastic buffet 
lunch that was provided for Year 6 today. 



Parent Information 

Please follow this link for Covid-19  Guides, Information and Risk 
Assessments http://www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/page/covid--19-school-re-

opening/72822 

Playground Equipment 

In the interest of the safety of  your children, please could we remind 
all parents and carers that children should not play on the outdoor 
equipment before or after school.  The equipment  should only be 
used when supervised by a member of school staff.  Thank you 

School Track Suits 

Navy blue tracksuits with the school badge embroidered on the jacket are 
now available from our uniform suppliers — Rainbow Uniform (formerly 

Bang Bang) and Jaymax in Leigh and Impressions in Golborne.  If you are 
replacing your child’s tracksuit  please would you consider purchasing our 

official school tracksuit.   

Lateral Flow Tests 

Thank you so much to all our parents who have administered  Lateral Flow Tests to their 
children whilst they have been off school with any illness, or if a family member has had a 

positive test result.  We completely understand that doing the test is optional and  

we thank you for your continued support which has meant that, so far, school has managed 
to remain open to all classes. Further information on the latest Government advice can be 

found at https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

If your child shows any symptoms of Covid 19 please take them 
for a PCR test. 

Thank you. 

Neighbours 

Could we please ask that parents and carers are mindful and courteous 
to our neighbours when dropping off and picking up from school. 

Thank you 

Save a Baby or Child’s Life 

Westleigh Start Well Centre will be offering free two hour workshops on how to save a baby 
or child’s life during September.  The workshops will take place in the Leigh, Lowton and 

Golborne area. 

Please call 01942 777705 for more information or to book a place.  




